Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation
Maryland State Board of Cosmetologist
Meeting Minutes-November 7, 2016
A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologist was held on Monday, November 7, 2016, on the 3rd floor conference room at the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building located at 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202
The following Board Members were present:
Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell-Industry Member
Ms. Piccola Winkey, Industry Member
Mr. Bob Zupko, Industry Member
Ms. Maxine Sisserman, Industry Member
Ms. Valerie Mascaro, Industry Member
The following were present:
Ms. Victoria L.  Wilkins, Commissioner
Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General
Ms. Erica R. Lewis, Deputy Executive Director
Ms. Nicole J. Thompson, Licensing & Inspections Supervisor
The following  were absent:
Ms. Shirley Leach, Executive Director
Meeting Called to Order
A quorum was announced and the meeting was called to order at 10:08 a.m. by Ms. Lane-Treadwell, Acting Chairperson.
The agenda was approved by Ms. Sisserman and seconded by Ms. Winkey
The minutes for October 3, 2016 Board meeting were reviewed by the Board.  It was noted that there were minor edits due to spacing in the text. After the minor edits were noted and corrected it was reviewed a motion was made by Ms.  Sisserman and seconded by Ms. Winkey. The content of the minutes were accepted and approved. The Board voted to approve the minutes for the October 3, 2016 Board meeting.
New Business:
1. Introduction of Ms. Valerie Mascaro, Industry Member
An introduction was made by Erica Lewis for Ms. Mascaro to introduce herself to the Board.  Ms. Mascaro stated that she has been in the Cosmetology industry as a stylist for 23 plus years.  She is a successful owner of a Salon and Spa located in Middleton Maryland – Frederick area. She is an avid educator for all individuals that enter into the Cosmetology field. 
2. Counsel’s Report
· COMAR-09.22.01.05; 09.22.01.11; 09.22.01.13
3. 3 Areas of Change for Board Regulations
Mr. London, Board Counsel, reviewed the statutes previously discussed in the October 3, 2016 Board meeting regarding COMAR regulations for 09.22.01.13-Duplication Fee changes and examination testing fees, COMAR 9.22.01.11-Hearing Impaired language and COMAR 9.22.01.05 Makeup Artist license in which the Board no longer offers a Makeup Artist license.  
Mr. London presented to the Board 3 areas of upcoming change that will affect the Regulation by the Board for Cosmetology licensing and services.  First, Blow Dry Business a draft concept paper  will be presented to Ms. Leach and to the Secretary for regulations on how to regulate the Blow Dry Business and licensing of the individuals associated with this service. Second, Mobile Salon. The Board will review the current California regulations regarding Mobile Salons. The Board would like to mirror, with customization to Maryland’s rules and regulations, the language and regulations associated with Mobile Salons that currently operate in California.  The predominant issue with regulating Mobile Salons is whether to require that the Salon be associated with a Brick and Mortar location so that it is able to be inspected with the same regulations as a Brick and Mortar shop.  Also, the Board reviewed the issue if a Brick and Mortar is not be required then how would the Mobile Salon be found for inspection and if they would be required to be parked in a designated spot for an inspection to be conducted.  Lastly, the Board is also looking to have an Apprentice License for Blow Dry under a Hair Stylist License.
4. Conviction Review:
Dawn Hamilton:  Ms. Hamilton presented to the board a request to obtain her license through Reciprocity process. She currently has a license in West Virginia and she wanted to move her license to Maryland. During the application process, Ms. Hamilton disclosed her 2012  conviction  a Felony which carried a sentence of 48 months. Ms. Hamilton serviced 3 years and paid the ordered restitution ordered by the Court.  The Board concluded that Ms. Hamilton has made full restitution for her crime and she is not a public threat to the Cosmetology community, field or customers.  A motion was made by Ms.  Lane-Treadwell and seconded by Ms. Sisserman. The Board voted to grant Ms. Hamilton her license in Maryland.
Ms. Laura Lucas and Ms. Marie Phillips were tabled until the December 2016 Board Meeting
5. Old Business: No Old Business to Discuss by the Board
6. Public Comment: 
Tanea Shantorria White, with her sponsor, Shelette Satcher was invited to the Board meeting due to Ms. White’s request to get a “restart” on her apprenticeship. Ms. White requested the restart due to the unforeseen absence of her original sponsor being unable to complete her sponsorship because he discontinued his employment with the shop in which Ms. White was apprenticing.  Ms. White was allowed to enter in the December apprenticeship class offered by the Board. The Board approved Ms. White to have a ‘restart” with her apprenticeship with the Board and under the supervision of her sponsor, Ms. Satcher.  A motion was made by Ms.  Lane-Treadwell, first by Ms. Sisserman and seconded by Ms. Winkey. The Board voted to grant
Shakira Johnson, Cosmetologist spoke to the Board. She was a previous owner of a shop located on Reisterstown road that closed. Ms. Johnson wanted to address the Board to note her experience as a cosmetologist, her experience with teaching in the cosmetology community and the importance to educated students and to hold them accountable for the craft in which they are studying.  She also expressed that she is making a way to start her own preparatory program to help more of the youth and aspiring cosmetologist.  The Board thanked Ms. Johnson for her time and her continuous effort to educate and enhance the cosmetology community as a whole.
Adjournment:  
There being no further business to discuss or the present to the Board, a motion was made by Mr.  Zupko and seconded by Ms. Winkey to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
